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Business Partners
A special THANK YOU to these business partners! Please support them, 

because when you do, they’re supporting us!

SWIFT RIVER LEVEL 
Backyard Concept, LLC
Cormack Construction
Country Consulting Group, Inc.
Leone, McDonnell & Roberts, PA
Northway Bank
The Tarberry Company, LLC
Valley Originals
White Mountain Oil & Propane
White Mountain Puzzles
Wyonegonic Camps

Contribute to Place & Saco River Level

ELLIS RIVER LEVEL
Alkalay & Smillie, PLLC
Buttonwood Inn
Computer Port
Cooper Cargill Chant
Cranmore Mountain Resort
Dutch Bloemen Winkel
Gamwell, Caputo, Kelsch & 

Co., PLLC

Hastings Malia P.A.
Hunting
Jackson Art Studio
Jim Doucette Real Estate
Minuteman Press
Spice and Grain
White Birch Books
	



Preserving Land for Community Benefit

The Upper Saco Valley Land Trust is a nonprofit organization 
working with local landowners to permanently protect the lands and 

waters that define our communities and enrich our quality of life.

USVLT serves northern Carroll County in New Hampshire and 
western Oxford County in Maine.

board of directors 
Doug Burnell, Conway
	 President
Mark Dindorf, Hart’s Location 	
	 Vice President
Jim Hastings, Bartlett
	 Treasurer
Sue Nichols, Center Conway 		
	 Secretary

Ann Bennett, Jackson
Peter Benson, Jackson
Alex Drummond, East Conway
Tucker Gordon, North Conway
Lindsay Kafka, South Conway
Meghan Moody, North Conway
Megan-Mack Nicholson, Bath, ME
Anne Pillion, Intervale
Dan Stepanauskas, Silver Lake

staff
William Abbott 
	 Executive Director

Abby King
	 Conservation Lands Manager

Jeff Sires
	 Land Steward

Aimee St.Germain
	 Outreach & Office Manager
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president’s message

Cover  Ar t : 
Bluebird Day

by Molly  Mains
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Tree Ring Ar t  conceived 
by Meghan Moody

Twenty Years and Onward was the final name 
chosen for our recently completed and gratifyingly 
successful $6 million Capital Campaign. But, 
during the campaign’s initial “silent phase” in late 
2019, and before its overuse into cliché, we were 
leaning towards “Vision 20/20,” with an eye on the 
Land Trust’s bright future, the organization’s 20th 
anniversary of incorporation on Sept. 30, 2000, and, 
of course, our promising new decade beginning in 
2020. Next, the fearsome pandemic struck in March 
of 2020 and put fledgling efforts on hold until fall, 

moving the public campaign deep into 2021, well beyond our 20th birthday. 
Several campaign steering committee members briefly entertained a reference 
toward the relatively youthful USVLT becoming “legal” at age 21, until cooler 
heads prevailed with the “onward” idea.

“A Decade, then Change” might best describe the feel of Land Trust 
circumstances as of now (late-winter 2022).  Riding a wave of campaign and land-
protection successes through the final days of 2021, we suddenly found ourselves 
in a search process to replace William Abbott, our highly esteemed ED of nearly 
ten years, who has gone on to work at NH Charitable Foundation. We have 
navigated through the initial phase, which resulted in the creation of an interim 
position, and an ongoing search period that will stretch through the rest of 2022.  
USVLT Vice President Mark Dindorf has graciously switched over to take on the 
interim ED duties during this time.

Work is underway on the Land Trust’s strategic conservation plan (an update of 
our Natural Resource Inventory of ten years ago). Former USVLT Land Steward, 
now independent GIS consultant Peter Howe, is leading the effort, underwritten 
by grant funding. Integral to this planning process will be meetings with town 
leaders in our service area, first to gather input on their conservation priorities, 
followed by a comprehensive report. We are energized by this opportunity both 
to reconnect with USVLT constituents, while upgrading a valuable tool to guide 
future conservation efforts.

The striking tree-cookie image at left, first featured in the 2021 summer appeal 
letter, reflects the achievements of two decades, its growth rings inscribed with 
the names of 20+ years’ worth of USVLT conservation projects. So many great 
projects completed, yet so many more in the works. Like the depicted tree, our 
growth has been steady and sure, and onward. So, thank you all for your caring 
sustenance, in its many forms, which will keep USVLT healthy into the future.

	 Doug Burnell, President



Capital campaigns are daunting 
in the best of times—so many 
worthy organizations, so many 
asks. Launching one during 
a pandemic was downright 
counter-intuitive, but with 
purchase and sales documents 
signed, a timeclock ticking on 
grant applications, and major 
pledges in hand, that is just what 
Upper Saco Valley Land Trust 
did in re-starting 20 Years & 
Onward—Preserving Land for Life 
in the fall of 2020.

The results were by any 
measure remarkable, just shy 
of $6 million raised by the end 
of 2021. The total was a virtual 
split between grants and private 
donations, ranging from the very 
large to an outpouring of smaller 

gifts from the Land Trust’s membership, many of whom gave more than once 
over the course of the campaign. The outcome was clear affirmation of USVLT’s 
track record: two decades of conserving land for community benefit. But those 
donations also pointed to something larger at work, a sense of coming together 
in a dark and challenging time, and in making a donation voting for a brighter 
future.

The projects at the heart of the campaign were, without question, compelling. 
The 135-acre expansion of Pine Hill Community Forest fills in a tongue of 
land on the east flank of Pine Hill overlooking Kennett High School where a 
residential development had been planned, and offers the opportunity to create 
new paths from trailheads on Eagles Way and Route 16. This addition increased 
the size of the original purchase, completed in 2018, by 30 percent to a total of 
nearly 600 acres. The parcel also includes more than 1,600 feet of frontage on 
Route 16, completing the mile-long “green corridor” between Conway Village 
and North Conway’s shopping outlets. The transaction finalizing the expansion 
closed in January 2022.
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The creation of the future Dundee 
Community Forest aims to conserve 
one of the largest unprotected 
landholdings in the Land Trust’s 
11-town service area. Consisting of 
sixteen parcels owned by the Beal 
family, nearly 1200 acres in three large 
blocks in Jackson and Lower Bartlett, 
the acquisition is a joint effort with 
the Trust for Public Land, with a 
closing slated for the summer of 2022. 
This remarkable landscape will be 
owned and managed by USVLT for 
sustainable forestry, recreation, and the 
protection of rare natural ecosystems. 
In partnership with stakeholders in the 
towns of Bartlett and Jackson, future 
stewardship decisions will be made 
with community input.

Pivotal to the funding of the two 
community forest projects was a fed-
eral Forest Legacy grant, which early 
in 2021 awarded up to $2.3M. This grant required “matches” of two types: cash 
and non-cash. While “cash match” is straightforward enough (donations) the 
“non-cash match” component is designed to leverage local conservation efforts. 
In other words, it was imperative that one or more owners donate conservation 
easements on their property to maximize additional federal dollars. Enduring 
thanks go to the Marquis family for filling that need. Their donation of 338 
acres on Kent Hill in Eaton both qualified for the Forest Legacy match and 
added to an extensive existing block of conservation lands.

Launching three separate funds was the fundamental goal behind the 20 Years 
and Onward initiative, including the Board-designated Land Action Fund ($4.3M 
goal). The fund will be utilized to underwrite exemplary conservation projects, 
where irreplaceable natural resources would otherwise be lost to development. 
Approximately 95% of the donations earmarked for the Land Action Fund are 
being used to complete the Pine Hill Expansion and Dundee Community Forest.

The Capital Reserve Fund ($1M) insures financial stability to sustain the 
Land Trust’s ongoing stewardship obligations in the future, despite economic 
downturns. The third initiative, the Farmland Fund, will match government 
grants to conserve agricultural properties and support advocacy efforts on behalf 
of local family-scale farms. 

This fundraising milestone would not have been achieved without the 
perseverance of Land Trust staff, board members, the capital campaign 
committee and consultant Tim Scott. But it would not have been possible at all 
without the generous support of our members. Thank you!

capital campaign
retrospective

Winter snowshoe trek on Pine Hill/photo by Linda Gray

Dundee Forest  by Jerry  & Marcy Monkman, 
Ecophotography,  courtesy  of  the Trust 
for  Publ ic  Land
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20 YEARS & ONWARD       CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
The 20 Years & Onward 
Capital Campaign was the 
largest undertaking in our 
organization’s history. The Land 
Trust would like to express its 
deep gratitude for this remarkable 
support from the following donors 
who gave between 2019 and 
early 2022:
George & Ruth Abbott	
David Paige & William 
	 Abbott
Lucy & Tom Abisalih
Robert Adair
Laura Aibel	
Linda Comeau & Allan
	 Aldrich	
Anonymous (13)
Anonymous foundation
Mr. Christopher Baldwin
Kris & Sukey Barthelmess	
Paul & Victoria Bartlett	
Ann & Richard Bennett	
Peter & Emily Benson	
Joe Berry & The Tarberry Co.
Katrine T. Biddle	
Anne Bordash	
Lori Tradewell & Robert	

 Bowman	
Dr. Andres Braendli	
Mary Ann Briggs	
Joanne & E. Allen Brooks	
Richard Brown	
Ed Bruenjes	
The Burack Family
Alex Burgess	
Doug & Kathy Burnell	
Valerie A. Thompson & Peter 

Butterfield	
Ailie F. Byers	
Cafe Noche	
Dr. & Mrs. Gerald R. Carrier
Suzie Carrier	
Anne Pillion & Hadley
	 Champlin	
Martha W. Chandler	
Randy & Ellen Chapman
Alec M. Choremi	

Jeff Cohen	
Paul & Jean Conley	
Phyllis Connolly	
Ms. Chris Costello	
Peter Crane	
Rowland Creitz, Jr.	
Martha Crocker	
Colleen Curran	
Lucy Claire Curran	
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier	
Bob & Priscilla Dannies	
Thomas & Dorcas Deans	
Courtney DeTore	
George H. Diller	
Nancy Ritger & Mark Dindorf	
Roxanne & Joe Dodge	
Ms. Jo-Ann Driscoll	
Mona Pinette & Brendan
	 DuBois	
Paul & Susan Dugdale	
Darlene Dumont	
Ms. Deb Dunn	
Miriam Nelson & Kinloch 

Earle	
Tom & Ruth Earle	
Ecosystem Management
	 Consultants of New England	
Ms. Elizabeth Ehrenfeld	
Scott & Susan Ellison	
Marian Ellwood	
Elvio’s Pizzeria	
Ben English, Jr.
Rebecca McReynolds & 
	 Maureen Enos	
Glen & Jeanette Eskedal	
Margaret & Charles Felton	
Betty & Tino Fernandes	
Jill Flint	
Anne Foster	
Erin Frackleton	
The Froot Family	
Larry Garland	
James & Sarah Gibson	
Gibson/Woodbury Charitable 

Foundation (for Pine Hill)	
Susan Nichols & James Gore	
Linda Gray & David Gotjen	
Ms. Susan Graesser	

Patrick Gray	
Paula Brown & David 

Greenslit	
Tom & Maria Gross	
Leah Hart	
Jim & Linda Hastings	
Doug Haver	
HEB Engineers	
Steve Hill and Eva Heilman	
Dulcie L. Heiman	
Dorothy Hender	
Bridget Herlihy	
Beverly Jones Heydinger	
Jean & James Hodgins	
John & Patricia Hoffman	
Matt & Jen Hohenboken	
Valerie & Berthold Horn	
Scott Hutchins	
Eleanor T. Jenkins
Pamela Jenkinson
Rick & Vickie Jenkinson	
Glenda Davis & Pam
	 Jezukawicz	
Joan E. MacPhail Rev. Trust of 

2008	
Timothy Scott & Sheila
	 Kackley	
Steve & Lindsay Kafka	
Martha & Stan Kaubris	
Ed Keisling	
Miss Joan Kelley	
Kendal C. & Anna Ham 

Charitable Foundation (for 
Pine Hill)	

Judith and Daniel Kennedy	
Brian & Chrissy Keogh	
Kenneth & Sarah Kimball	
Lori Jean Kinsey	
Genie Tracy Kirchner	
Christian Klein	
Elaine & Peter Klose	
John P. Lamanna	
Walter & Debi Lancaster	
Jeff & Susan Lathrop	
New Hampshire Land & 

Community Heritage Invest-
ment Program (LCHIP)

Robin Clark & Michael Leahy	

Jean & Scott Lee	
Ruth Hamilton & Joe Lentini	
Kirk & Judy Leoni	
Kathleen Litch	
Jacqueline Llewellyn	
The Lloyd Family
Nancy J. Lloyd	
Nicholas Lloyd	
Mr. A.O. Lucy	
Nicole & Levi Lucy	
Rick Luksza
The M Street Foundation	
Karen & Gary MacDonald	
Lindsey Maihos	
Mr. & Mrs. Manzo	
Jon P. & Diane J. Marquis	
The Masons	
Dave & Jeanne Mason	
Elaine Stockbridge & Andrea 

Masters	
Amelia McCarthy	
Jeannette & Peter McGinn	
Joel Horn & Susan McGrath	
Joseph & Ginger McKechnie	
Peter Minnich & Sally
	 McMurdo	
Brian McNelis	
Christopher & Catherine 

Milton
Raymond Mitchell	
Meghan Moody	
Dave Moran	
Donna Mae Morgan	
Mrs. Kathleen C. Murphy	
Mr. Frank M. Murphy	
Frank Bauer & Blaine Nelson	
Pete Nelson	
The Nelson Johnson Family	
NEMBA - White Mountains 

Chapter
New Hampshire Charitable 

Foundation donor-advised 
funds:

	 Anonymous fund
	 Gardiner-Greenberg Fund
	 John B. and Alice W. Pepper 

Advised Fund

	 Melinda Richmond Fund
	 Pequawket Foundation
	 Phillips Family Fund
NH Department of Environ-

mental Services Aquatic Re-
source Mitigation Fund

Ben & Anne Niles	
Frederic Nitschelm	
John S. & Cheryl B. Pace	
Stephen Fink & Maria
	 Palmisano	
Richard Park	
Ms. Diana S. Parker	
John & Alice Pepper	
Michael Morin & Amanda 

Peterson	
Charles & Doreen Petrie	
Lee & Meg Phillips	
Tim & Julie Pifer	
Mr. Christopher W. Pingree	
The Piotrow Family	
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Plusch	
Brian Post	
Colin & Annette Preece	
R & R Woodworkers	
Derek & Candy Rankin	
Tom Reed	
Paul & Gwen Reiss	
George & Frances Rhoads	
Melinda Richmond
The Robert and Dorothy 

Goldberg Charitable Foun-
dation (for Pine Hill)	

Laura Roberts	
Dan & Amy Robins	
Debbie Robinson	
Mr. Seth Rockwell	
Marilyn Rodes	
Cheryl & Jason Roth	
Ronald Routhier	
John & Stephanie Schellhorn	
Leslie & Warren Schomaker	
Marten & Patricia Schoonman	
Jeff Walker & Catherine Sexton	
Robert D. Sgarzi
Nik & Jessica Shah	
Ned & Marita Sherburne	

Diane & Thomas Shipp	
Hugh B. MacPhail & Kim	  

Siebert	
Tony & Jenny Simone	
Mr. Nicholas A. Skinner	
Ms. Pamela Smillie	
Ron & Kim Smith	
Sundee R. Smith	
Hannah Spies	
Philip Squitieri	
Ellen Snyder & S. Srinivasan	
Wayne A. & Theresa L. Stanton	
Sandra Steele	
Daniel & Stephanie
	 Stepanauskas	
Frodo Sweeney	
David Sweet	
Eddie Minyard & Joy Tarbell	
Linda & William Terry	
Dr. Charles & Alisa Thorne	
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Tilney	
Town of Conway (for Pine Hill)
Sasha & Jack Tracy
The Trust for Public Land
Wilhelmine Tschaikowsky	
Ed & Zoe Veasey	
Michael & Donna Veilleux	
Dennis & Johanna Vienneau	
Ms. Marjorie Waite	
June McLeavey & Michael 

Weeder	
Ellyn Weisel	
Carol Westervelt	
Joan Curcio & Henri Williams	
Michael R. Reinemann & 

Stephanie M. Williams	
David & Carolyn Williams	
Dawson Winch	
Mr. David F. Wood	
Eleanor & William Woodason	
Bruce McNaught & Nancy 

Wottrich	
Courtney & James Wrigley	
Colin & Meredith Wroblewski	
Ken Wyman
Alex Drummond & Theresa 

Young	
Kathleen Zorka
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FINANCIAL REPORT
(Year Ended December 31, 2021 — Unaudited)

COMBINED STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES
		  Unrestricted	T emporarily	T otal
			    Restricted
REVENUE:
Membership Contributions	 $115,045	 $ -	 $115,045
Grants and Donations	 92,770	 1,536,748	 1,629,518
Other	 14,536	 -	 14,536
Net Assets Released from Restrictions	 370,962	 (370,962)	 -
		  -----------	 -----------	 ----------- 	
Total Operating Revenue	 $593,313	 $1,165,786	 $1,759,099
EXPENSES:
Program Services:
	 Land Protection & Easement Acquisition	 $ 469,892	 $ -	 $ 469,892
	 Land Stewardship	 26,649	 -	 26,649
		  -----------	 -----------	 -----------
	 Total Program Services	 499,541	 -	 499,541

Management and General	 70,658	 -	 70,658
Fundraising	 12,912	 -	 12,912
		  -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Total Operating Expenses	 583,111	 -	 583,111
		  -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Change in Net Assets	 $10,202	 $ 1,165,786	 $1,175,988

COMBINED STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION
		  Unrestricted	T emporarily	 Permanently	T otal
			    Restricted	  Restricted
ASSETS:
Cash, Unrestricted	 $170,745	 $ -	 $ -	 $ 170,745
Cash, Restricted	 -	 2,513,835	 -	 2,513,835
Receivables	 -	 557,890	 -	 557,890
Prepaid Expenses	 4,520	 -	 -	 4,520
Beneficial Interest Held by Others	 -	 -	 296,595	 296,595
Non Current Assets	 -	 66,373		  66,373
Property & Equipment, net	 102,536	 -	 -	 102,536
Land & Conservation Easements	 -	 -	 2,445,244	 2,445,244	
		   	 -----------	 -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Total Assets	 $277,801	 $ 3,138,098	 $2,741,839	 $6,157,738

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS:
Accrued Expenses	 $29,487	 $ -	 $ -	 $ 29,487
Note Payable		  207,000		  207,000
Total Liabilities	 29,487	 207,000	 $ -	 236,487
Net Assets	 248,314	 2,931,098	 2,741,839	 5,921,251	
			   -----------	 -----------	 -----------	 -----------
Total Liabilities & Net Assets	   $277,801	 $ 3,138,098	 $2,741,839	 $6,157,738
Unrestricted funds may be used for day to day operations. Temporarily restricted funds are grants 
and donations for a specific project or purpose to be used in the future. Permanently restricted 
assets include land, easements and stewardship endowment. Non Current Assets represent Pledges 
that are receivable after one year.

*This pie chart includes revenue for both our operating and “special projects” budgets (conservation acquisitions). 
While membership contributions make up only 6% of total revenue, they provide over 40% of our operating funding. 
Your suuport has been essential. Thank you!

Sources of financial support for the Upper Saco Valley Land Trust in 2021 
were primarily member contributions and grants. In other years, support was 
also generated by fundraising events such as Art Celebrates Place and Fields on 
the Saco, but both were cancelled for the second consecutive year due to the 
pandemic.

Even so, as can be seen from the accompanying financial statements, 2021 was 
a remarkable year. In spite of continuing challenges arising from the pandemic, 
fundraising met planned objectives. In addition to the highly successful effort for 
the previously discussed Dundee and Pine Hill projects, the organization secured 
sufficient donations to establish an endowment, as well as Land Action and 
Farmland funds to support future conservation projects.

When reviewing the financial results of the organization it is helpful to 
separate activities into three areas: (1) day-to-day operations (rent, phone, 
salaries, etc.), (2) investment income and (3) special one-time projects, primarily 
related to the purchase or donation of preserves and conservation easements.  

In 2021, the day-to-day operations generated an excess of revenues over 
expenses of more than $10,000, far better than originally projected. Investment 
income, which is generated by restricted assets and, as such, must be used for 
special projects or land stewardship, returned over $90,000. Further, we added 
more than $340,000 in “fee land” value. This sound financial footing will: 

•  Help ensure easement terms are satisfied
•  Attract and retain qualified staff
•  Facilitate engagement in larger and more complicated land protection projects.
For the Land Trust to carry out its mission, the support of members and the 

local community is essential. Membership donations underwrite operating costs, 
and the organization’s continuing ability to preserve land for community benefit 
is only made possible with your support. Thank you.

Operating Revenue
n   Grants & Donations 

n  Membership Contributions*

n   Other

Operating Expenses
n  Land Protection & Easements

n   Stewardship

n   Management & General

n   Fundraising

1%

2%
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MEMBERS/FAMILIES
Every attempt has been made to 
ensure accuracy of these lists. We 
apologize for any inadvertent 
omissions or duplications. Please 
contact us with any concerns. 
Duncan & Meredith Abbott    
Tessa van der Werff & Robert 

Abbott
George & Ruth Abbott  
David Paige & William
	 Abbott  M   
Lucy & Tom Abisalih    
Robert Adair  M 
Alex MacPhail & Amy Adams    
Laura Aibel    
Ingrid & Mark Albee    
Tom & Karen Albert    
Linda Comeau & Allan
	 Aldrich  V  M 
Albert Alex    

Scott and Lynn Alexander    
Ms. Susan Macall Allen    
Ms. Roseann Amari    
Maxine G. Andrews  L
Anonymous (32)
Anne R. Dow Family
	 Foundation
Jim Ansara  L
Linda & Lawrence Ardito    
Robert & Cheryl Arena    
Doug & Candy Armstrong    
Nadine Armstrong    
Joanne & Richard Arnaud    
Trish & Glenn Ashworth    
At Home Real Estate    
Penelope & Henry Aubin  L
Benjamin Averill    
Deborah Ayers    
Joe Bagshaw    
Lyn Norris-Baker & Frank 

Baker    

Lori & Frank Balantic   M 
Amy Baldis    
Wendy MacLeod & K. Read 

Baldwin
Mr. Christopher Baldwin
Frances & Stuart Baldwin  L
F. Michael Bannon    
Ted & Ingrid Barrett  L
Kris & Sukey Barthelmess    
Paul & Victoria Bartlett    
Ronald A. Batchelder    
Brendan & Lauren Battenfelder    
Lisa Baughn    
Lee & Bill Bearse    
William Beck   M
Ned Beecher    
Laura Bennett    
Ann & Richard Bennett  V  
Peter & Emily Benson  V  
Mr. Jeffrey Bentley    
Ed & Kathleen Bergeron    

Joe Klementovich 

Gene & Sue Bergoffen   M 
Mary Bernstein    
Mr. Conleth A. Berry
Mr. Joe Berry    
Roland Berube      
Katrine T. Biddle    
Ms. Cheryl Bildner    
Craig Billie    
Ed & Karyl Bisson    
Austin Black    
Jennie Blair    
Robin & Rick Blank    
Russell & Ruth Boisvert    
Candis & Scott Bolden    
Anne Bordash    
Eleanor & John Border    
Dick & Judy Borgen    
Marianne Borowski    
Paul & Denise Bourget    
Lori Tradewell & Robert
	 Bowman    
Rick & Pennie Boyle    
Henry Lie & Lucy Boynton  L
Dr. Andres Braendli    
Samuel Brandt    
David Breeden    
Gloria Brennan    
Kate Briand    
William & Jean Briggs  L

Mary Ann Briggs  L
William F. Doody & Rhoda 

Briggs    
Joanne & E. Allen Brooks    
Sarah Brooks    
Christopher & Barbara Brown    
Richard Brown    
Joan P. Cope & Russell M. 

Brown  L
Ms. Ruthann Brown    
Ed Bruenjes    
Mr. Andy Buck    
Annie Budiselich  L
The Burack Family
Mr. Rob Burbank    
Alex Burgess    
Lois & Jack Burke    
Doug & Kathy Burnell  V  L
Jon & Anita Burroughs    
Laura E. Burt  L
Penny Burt  L
Richard & Lanie Buskin    
Renee & John Butler    
Valerie A. Thompson & Peter 

Butterfield    
Ailie F. Byers  V  
Ms. Lois Caffrey    
Mr. Kevin Callahan    
Karen Carr  Ms. Jane H. 

Carlson    

Larry & Sandra Carr    
Suzie Carrier    
Dr. & Mrs. Gerald R. Carrier    
John & Theresa Cederholm    
Ms. Lee Ann Chace    
Anne Pillion & Hadley
	 Champlin  V M 
David & Nina Chandler    
Martha W.  Chandler    
Jeanne Chanley    
Ms. Helen Chapell    
Randy & Ellen Chapman    
Ms. Jess Charpentier    
Anne Chase & Ronald Zager    
Shannon Chesley    
Alec M. Choremi    
Joan & Bill Clarke    
Clean Yield Asset Management    
Dennis Sullivan & Marnie 

Cobbs   M  L
Mrs. Martha M. Cobbs  L
David and Deborah Cohen    
Jeff Cohen    
Mr. John D. Colbath    
Lora Colten    
Concordia Partnership    
Kim Bowker & David
	 Condoulis    
Paul & Jean Conley    

Land / CE Donor = L
Easement Monitor = M
Volunteer = V

(Donations received 11/1/20 – 12/31/21)

DONORS & SUPPORTERS
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Bartlett

Conway

Albany

Madison Eaton

Chatham

Fryeburg

Brownfield

Denmark

New Hampshire Maine

partnership projects

conservation easements

land in fee

Jackson

At the close of 2021, the Upper Saco Valley Land Trust and our partners had completed 80+ 
conservation projects on more than 12,000 acres throughout our 11-town service area. Please see 

www.usvlt.org for more detailed location information about these easements and preserves.

Phyllis Connolly    
Conway Lake Conservation 

Association  L
Michael and Karen Cook    
Ms. Carol Coonrod    
Charlotte Cooper    
Mark Vaughan & Sandra 

Cordes-Vaughan      
Charles Corson    
April Costa  M
Ms. Chris Costello  M 
Nick Lloyd & Megan Craig    
Peter Crane    
Cranmore Mountain Resort  L
Ms. Janice Crawford    
Rowland Creitz, Jr.    
Martha Crocker    
Neil & Laura Cronin      
Nicole Cuerdon    
Laura Cummings    
Colleen Curran  L
Lucy Claire Curran  L
Kyle Currier CPA, PA   
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier    
Judy & Richard Curtis    
Kenneth & Zhanna Cymbal    
Bob & Priscilla Dannies  L
Rick & Jane Davidson    
Brian Day-Lewis    
Thomas & Dorcas Deans  V  L
Paul Saunders & Phaedra 

Demers    
Courtney DeTore    
Curtis & Cindi Detzer    
D.F. & P. S. Dick    
Richard & Barbara Dickersin    
Sheryl Dickey    
Mr. Alex Dickinson  L	
Vinette DiGregorio    
Elizabeth DiLando    
George H. Diller    
Nancy Ritger & Mark       

Dindorf  V
Roxanne & Joe Dodge    
Mr. Richard Dole    
Larry & Cathy Donoghue   M 
Jim & Harvest Doucette   M

Majka Burhardt & Peter 
Doucette    

Alanna Doughty    
Barbara F. Douglass    
Mr. Stephen Downes    
Dave & Noreen Downs    
Diana & Bill Doyle    
Linda & Hank Dresch    
Ms. Jo-Ann Driscoll    
Susanne Drugge    
Roland & Bette Dubois    
Mona Pinette & Brendan 

DuBois    
Paul & Susan Dugdale    
Darlene Dumont    
Ms. Deborah Duncanson    
Ms. Maryanne Dunfey    
Bernice R. Dunlap    
Ms. Deb  Dunn    
Mr. Mark R. Dunn    
Miriam Nelson & Kinloch 

Earle  L
Mr. & Mrs. R. B. Earle, Jr.   L
Tom & Ruth Earle  L
Ecosystem Management
	 Consultants of New England    
Mr. Peter B. Edwards    
Ms. Elizabeth Ehrenfeld    
Don Yurewicz & Theresa 

Einhorn    
Jon & Brianna Eldridge    
Paul Ellis    
Scott & Susan Ellison    
Birdy Ellsmore    
Marian Ellwood    
Elvio’s Pizzeria    
Ben English, Jr.   
Rebecca McReynolds &
	 Maureen Enos  V  
Glen & Jeanette Eskedal    
Arlene Evanish    
Alfred Falcone    
Mike & Cindi Fanning    
Suzanne & C. Anthony Federer    
Margaret & Charles Felton   M
Jennifer Fentress    
Maria Adele Fenwick    
Betty & Tino Fernandes    
Ms. Gail Ferreira    
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Fisher  L
Amanda Fisher-Katz          

Keohane  V

Barbara Hayden Fitts  L
Kathy & Michael Fitzgerald    
Jill Flint    
Frederick & Mary Forbes    
Mr. Steven J. Formisani    
Roderick Forsman    
Nancy & Jim Forsyth    
Vincent & Janet Fortin    
Anne Foster    
Nicholas Foster  L
Judith Fowler    
Brian Fox    
Susan Fox    
Erin Frackleton    
Stephen Frackleton    
Karen Franke    
Soffia B. & Peter H. Fraser    
Mardi Freeman    
William & Daune Frey    
The Froot Family    
Whitley Frost    
Theresa A. & James F. Gallagher     
Scott & Kim Gardiner    
Larry Garland   M 
Leane Page Garland    
Marc Garland    
Jim Surette & Sarah Garlick    
Ginny Nossiff & Brad
	 Gaudreault    
Jayne & Frank Germano    
Mr. Thomas E. Gerson  L
James & Sarah Gibson    
Thomas Gill    
Scott & Barbara Gleason    
Jean Goodine    
Jonathan & Kimberly Goodwin    
Ms. Ellie Gordon    
Tucker Gordon  V  
Susan Nichols & James     

Gore  V  L
Janet & Tom Gorman    
Linda Gray & David Gotjen  V  
Barbara Drake & John Gotjen    
Frank Gould & Abbi Fisher 

Gould  L
Gaye E. Gould    
Mr. H. Thorne Gould    
Ms. Susan Graesser       
Patrick Gray    
Elisabeth C. Green    
Elizabeth L. Cobbs MD & 

Philip D. Green Esq.  L

Land / CE Donor = L
Easement Monitor = M
Volunteer = V

MEMBERS (continued)

EXPLORING OUR CONSERVATION LANDS
COVID brought a halt to USVLT’s signature events, Art Celebrates Place and 
Fields on the Saco, but the 20 Years and Onward Campaign gave the Easement 
Exploration Series a new lease on life. In 2021, EES strategically focused on the 
Pine Hill Expansion project and the 16 parcels that comprise the future Dundee 
Community Forest. The series offered residents and visitors a wide range of 
experiences showcasing the history, flora and fauna, views and unique properties 
of the future community forests. Local historians, scientists, and neighborhood 
residents came together in a team effort to offer their expertise. Events, like the 
Dundee history walks, were repeated by popular demand. Stay tuned in 2022, as 
the series returns with a full calendar of events.

projects completed in 2021
In fee: 

•Pequawket Pond Preserve  Conway-24 acres
•McCulloch Preserve Kearsarge-17.5 acres

Easements: 
•The Tilney Easement Jackson – 41 acres
•The Kent Hill Easement Eaton- 318 acres 
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Tina Craig & Charles
	 Greenhalgh    
Paula Brown & David 

Greenslit   M
John & Rosemary Gribbin    
Bob & Kit Griffin   M 
Tom & Maria Gross   L
Peter & Barbara Haack    
William Halcyon    
Chris Chapman & Alison Hale    
Katie Haley    
Susannah Halpern    
Elizabeth Hamlin    
Emily Hammel    
Bruno Hancock    

Maureen & Charles Hanlon    
Evelyn V.  Hansen    
Ms. Katharine B. Hanson    
Mr. Ed Hardebeck    
Sam & Betsey Harding  L
Lucy Gatchell & Dexter	

Harding  M 
Tom & Marcia Harris    
Leah Hart    
David & Carol Hastings    
Deb & Greg Hastings  L
Jim & Linda Hastings  V  
Peter & Stefi Reed Hastings    
Ms. Deborah Hatch    
Mrs. Elaine Hatch  L
Sally Hatch    
Doug Haver    M 
Mr. Ken King & Ms. Olga 

Hayes  L
Carroll & Nancy Hayes      

Norman & Kathleen Head    
Bob & Pat Heiges    
Steve Hill and Eva Heilman    
Dulcie L. Heiman    
Carolyn Hemstedt    
Dorothy Hender    
Elizabeth Hennessy    
Thomas Henriksen  L
Bridget Herlihy    
Beverly Jones Heydinger    
Pat & John Higgins    
George & Helene Hill  L
James Hill  L
Dr. Sarah Hill  L
Claire Mallette & James F. 

Hill Jr.   
Jean & James Hodgins    
John & Patricia Hoffman    
Matt & Jen Hohenboken    
Lisa Holcomb   M
Edward Hollum    

Sara Holtby    
Valerie & Berthold Horn   M 
Christopher & Donna       

Horvath DVM
Hosac Farm    
Mr. Bruce Houghton    
Jacqueline Howe     
Julie Hoyt    
Ralph Hubbell    
Angela H. Huertas    
James & Cathe Hughes    
Priscilla & Franklin Hundley    
Helen & Sparky Hurgin   M 
Justin & Julie Hussey  L
Scott Hutchins    M 
Lois Burleigh & William 

Hutchins    
Jamie Riel & Caren
	 Hutchinson  M 
Ned & Linda Iselin    
Carolyn & Lincoln Jackson    

Jackson Historical Society    
Jackson Ski Touring
	 Foundation  L
Eleanor T. Jenkins  L
Pamela Jenkinson    
Rick & Vickie Jenkinson    
Jewish Federation of Cleveland   

- The Richard & Margaret 
Margolis Philanthropic Fund

Glenda Davis & Pam
	 Jezukawicz
Julia L. and Pete Johannsen    
Diane Johnson    
Lindsay Johnston  V  
John & Pat Jones    
Ms. Theresa Jones    
Moya & Lindsey Joosten    
Timothy Scott & Sheila
	 Kackley  V  
Steve & Lindsay Kafka  V  
Joe & Kate Kahn  L

Mary & Stephen Kandrotas    
Elizabeth Kane    
Nancy G. Kane    
Anne & Bob Kantack    
David & Kristin Karl    
Martha & Stan Kaubris    
John & Cheryl Keator    
Mark Ruckstuhl & Sharon 

Keeler    
Gary Keighley    
Ed Keisling    
Miss Joan Kelley    
Edward & Patricia Kelly    
Judith and Daniel Kennedy    
Mr. Bruce Kennett  L
Peter & Joanne Kennett  L
Brian & Chrissy Keogh    
Kenneth & Sarah Kimball    
Elizabeth Kincade    
Dave Weston & Abby King    
Kitty King    

Landowner contributor = L
Easement monitor = M
Volunteer = V

MEMBERS (continued)

Across the Valley / oil on canvas / 20” x 30” by Linda G
ray
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Lori Jean Kinsey  L
Genie Tracy Kirchner    
Christian Klein    
Elaine & Peter Klose    
Ms. Faith Knowles    
Mr. Hayes Miller & Cathy 

Konicki    
Robert H. Koppe    
Peter Kracke    
Ernesta & Mark Kraczkiewicz    
Andrew Kraczkiewicz    
Richard & Sandra Krasker    
Robert W. Kruszyna    
Mr. James E. Kuhn    
Jason Laflamme    
John P. Lamanna    
Walter & Debi Lancaster    
Harry & Patricia Lapham    
Rich & Julie Laracy
L. Joyce Larson    
Tricia Mattox-Larson & Steve 

Larson  V M    
Jeff & Susan Lathrop  V M 
Bob & Lyn Lauben    
Robert & Susan Laufer   M 
Fred & Teri Leach    
Robin Clark & Michael Leahy    
Jean & Scott Lee    
Mr. Wendell Lees   M 
Ruth Hamilton & Joe Lentini    
Andrea Leonard    
Kirk & Judy Leoni    
Diana Levy    
Barbara & John Lichtman    
Kathleen Litch    
Jacqueline Llewellyn 
The Lloyd Family   
Nancy J. Lloyd    
Lewis & Rosemary Lloyd        
Karen B. Lombard    
Dennis J. Long    
Ms. Janice Lord    
Elizabeth Loughran    
Ms. Peg Loughran    
Dana Lucas    
Mr. A.O. Lucy  L
Mr. Caleb Lucy    
Daniel Lucy  L
Hanna Lucy    
Nicole & Levi Lucy    
Nat & Marianne Lucy  L
Sam Lucy Family  L

Rick Luksza    
Roy Lundquist    
Karen & Gary MacDonald    
Charles & Robin Macomber    
Donal Mahon    
Lindsey Maihos    
Jim & Molly Mains    
Mr. George Mair    
Rose Hache & Dean Malouta    
Tom & Candace Manero    
Geoffrey Cummings & 
	 Deborah Mann    
Mr. & Mrs. Manzo    
Nancy Savage Marcus    
Richard & Margaret Margolis L
Jon P. & Diane J. Marquis  L
Greg Marsello    
Margaret & Sut Marshall
Wilkinson Marvel    
Tom Connors & Jackie Masloff 
The Masons    
Dave & Jeanne Mason    
Phil & Pam Mason    
Elaine Stockbridge & Andrea 

Masters    
Jeff & Traci Masterson  L
The Matarese Family    
David & Helene Matesky    
Amelia McCarthy    
William & Susan R. McCarthy    
Mrs. Dorothy R. McCulloch  L
Kristen & David 		

McDermott M 
Jeannette & Peter McGinn    
Cam Ferrante & Elizabeth 

McGrath  L
Joel Horn & Susan McGrath  L
Joseph & Ginger McKechnie    
Virginia Ward & Brad
	 McKenzie    
Kenneth & Linda McKenzie    
Elizabeth, Dennis & Eilidh 

McKinnon    
Alice & Alan McLane    
Paul & Margaret McManus    
Peter Minnich & Sally
	 McMurdo    
Milan McNall    
Brian McNelis    
Mr. William B. McPherson III   
Whitney Abbott & Murray 

McTigue    

Ms. Fay Melendy    
Thomas Merrill    
Catherine S. & John L.
	 Mersfelder    
Kathleen & Robert Metz      
Christopher & Catherine 

Milton    
Raymond Mitchell    
Mr. Henry P. Mock    
Meghan Moody  V  
Mr. Alan Moore    
Phillips B. Moore    
Mr. Stephen J. Moore    
Dave Moran    
Donna Mae Morgan    
Julie Brown & Zachary
	 Morowitz  L
Anna Morton    
Carrie Scribner & Joe
	 Mountford    
Mr. Frank M. Murphy    
Mrs. Kathleen C. Murphy    
Dave & Meg Murphy    
Patricia Murphy
Catherine & Peter Murray    
Jean Potter Murphy & Robert 

Murphy       
Jim & Susan Nacchia    
Robin & Robert Najar
The Nelson Johnson Family    
Frank Bauer & Blaine Nelson     
Pete Nelson    
NEMBA – White Mountains 

Chapter 
NH Conservation Real Estate    
Megan-Mack Nicholson  V  
Ben & Anne Niles    
Mr. Charles W. Nims    
Frederic Nitschelm    
Sarah & David M. Nix    
North Country Fair Jewelers        
Charlene & Thomas O’Brien    
Sandi O’Connell    
Jeff & Priscilla Ogren    
Old Blake Farm    
Joseph Oser    
Mr. A. Neill Osgood II  L
Phil & Ann Ostroski   M 
John S. & Cheryl B. Pace    
Ms. Pamela Packard  L
Michael Pahl
John & Lee K. Paige  L

Gail F. Paine    
Cathryn Pallon    
Stephen Fink & Maria
	 Palmisano    
Paul & Joan Palubniak    
Gustav Papanek  L
Richard Park    
Ms. Diana S. Parker  L
Ms. Jill Gerson Parker  L
James & Mallory Parkington    
Stephen & Laura Peach    
Eric & Kathy Pearce    
Linda Pelletier    
John & Alice Pepper    
Michael Morin & Amanda 

Peterson  V  
Mr. John A. Peterson    
Charles & Doreen Petrie    
Patricia Cantor & Jeff Petrucelly
Lee & Meg Phillips    
Tim & Julie Pifer    
Barbara A. Pike    
Mr. Christopher W. Pingree    
The Piotrow Family
Theresa Swanick & Patricia 

Piper    
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Plusch    
Sonya & Mark Porter    
Diane Portnoy    
Brian Post    
Alix & Bob Pratt    
Colin & Annette Preece    
Jennifer Pribble  V  
Alice Proctor  L
Judy Holmes & James Progin    
Mr. Timothy Psaledakis    
Gary & Sarah Punsky  L
John Putnam    
R & R Woodworkers    
Geoffrey & Betsy Race      
Ms. Jay Rancourt    
Lichen Rancourt    
David Publicover & Betsy 

Rand    
Derek & Candy Rankin    
Tom Reed    
Paul & Gwen Reiss    
George & Frances Rhoads    
Jennifer Richardson  V  
Melinda Richmond    
Ride NOCO
River Run Company       

Dody Coman & Katy Robbart    
Laura Roberts    
Dan & Amy Robins  L
Debbie Robinson    
Katharine Rockett    
Barbara Rockwell    
Mr. Seth Rockwell    
Marilyn Rodes    
Ms. Amy Rogers  L
Ms. Anne C. Rogers  L
Ned & Liza Rogerson    
Chris Rollings    
Alex Moot & Nancy Roosa    
Dagmar von Schwerin & 

Thomas Rose    
Carl & Jadwiga Rosenthal   M 
Heather Ross    
Mark & Susan Ross-Parent    
Cheryl & Jason Roth    
Ronald Routhier    
Leigh Baker & Joshua Royte    
Cara Rudio    
Cindy & Brett Russell    
Mr. & Mrs. Elbridge Russell  L
Ellen Russell    
Dana Russian    
Colleen Ryan    
Jerry Sachs    
Jim & Chris Salmon    
Rich & Deb Samia    
The Sandquist Family  L
Sandy Beach Trust  L
Paul & Davnet Schaffer    
John & Stephanie Schellhorn    
John Schiavi  L
Ms. Elaine Schiripo    
Peter & Kathryn Schoch    
Leslie & Warren Schomaker    
Marten & Patricia Schoonman    
Robert Bone & Elizabeth 

Schultz    
Michael Lutjen & Marcia 

Scogin    
Robert & Suzanne Scolamiero    
Joe Scott    
Sandra Scott    
Wendy & Stephen Scribner    
Elizabeth Seabury    
David & Judith Seddon    
Jeff Walker & Catherine Sexton    
Robert & Lisa Seymour    
Robert D. Sgarzi    

Nik & Jessica Shah
Julianne Sharp    
Mr. David Shedd    
Ms. Terri Dyer Shedd    
Dan & Rosemary Sheehan    
Ned & Marita Sherburne    
Amy & Jonathan Sherwood    
Diane & Thomas Shipp    
Ms. Diana Simonds  L
Ms. Moira Simonds  L
Mr. Eugene Simone  L
Mr. Gerald Simone  L
Tony & Jenny Simone   M L
Ward & Nancy Simonton  L
Earl & Theresa Sires   M   
Mr. Nicholas A. Skinner    
Ted & Bonny Slader    
Ms. Lyn Slanetz    
Skip & Cathy Small    
Ms. Pamela Smillie    
Ron & Kim Smith    
Bob & Marcia Smith    
Linda & Noel Smith    
Susan Beane & Peter Smith    
Mr. R. Blake Smith    
Sundee R. Smith    
Jonathan & Natalie Spak    
Carol & Ross Speer    
Warren & Darlene Spence    
Dan & Molly Sperduto    
Spider Web Gardens LLC    
Hannah Spies    
Philip Squitieri    
Ellen Snyder & S. Srinivasan    
Frances West & Roberta Stack    
Mr. & Mrs. Alec M. Stansell    
Wayne A. & Theresa L. Stanton
Mr. Robert D. Stearns  L
Sandra Steele    
Bruce & Barbara Stelle   M 
Daniel & Stephanie
	 Stepanauskas  V  
Kathy & Dick Stewart    
Stonehurst Manor    
Frodo Sweeney    
David Sweet    
Steve & Sally Swenson    
Alexander Talcott    
Eddie Minyard & Joy Tarbell    
Bruce & Debra Taylor    
Richard & Caroline Taylor    
Joanne Taylor deKay    

MEMBERS (continued)
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Taylor-Ziko Family    
Marty Tenenbaum    
Linda & William Terry    
Mary Thayer     
The Farm By The River    
The Nature Conservancy  L
Emily Beaulieu & George 

Thomas    
James E. Thomas  L
Ms. Kate Thompson        
Dr. Charles & Alisa Thorne  L
Evelyn M. Thorne  L
Sarah Thorne    
Mrs. Virginia Thorne  L
David & Judy Thurlow    
Bob & Lorraine Tilney  L
Tin Mountain Conservation 

Center  L
Town of Albany  L
Town of Eaton  L
Sasha & Jack Tracy    
Barry Trudeau    
Wilhelmine Tschaikowsky    
Tuckerman Brewing Company    
Jim & Karen Umberger    
Brian L. Vaillancourt    
Kathleen Van Deursen Family    
Kathy & Dave Van Note   M
Ed & Zoe Veasey    
Michael & Donna Veilleux    
Dennis & Johanna Vienneau    
Vista View Condo Association    
Wyatt Wade & Erika Davis 

Wade  L
Sean Wadsworth   M
Ms. Marjorie Waite    
Linda Waldron    
Patricia Walker, MD   
Richard & Sally Ward    
Norma Wassel    
June McLeavey & Michael 

Weeder    
Tish Hanlon & Stephen 

Weeder  V  M
Dr. Harvey & Ms. Valerie B. 

Weener    
Ellyn Weisel    
Lou & Margaret Wells    
Carol Westervelt    

Mr. John Weston  L
George & Laurie Weston  L
Ann & Tim Whalen  L
Mr. Jeffrey H. White      
Will & Lisa White    
Amy Whitehead    
Owen Whiting   M
Robert A. Whitten    
Ben & Susan Wilcox    
Ms. Jennifer Wiley    
Janet & Freddie Wilkinson    
David & Carolyn Williams    
Martha Dupuis & Gary
	 Williams    
Joan Curcio & Henri
	 Williams L
Michael R. Reinemann & 

Stephanie M. Williams    
Roy C. Willits  L
Thomas R. Willits  L
Dawson Winch    
Windover Farm    
Aurora Winkler  L
Winona Camps    
Marita & Bob Wiser    
Gretchin Witman    
Mr. Edward O. Wolcott    
Todd & Anne Wolfe    
Mr. David F. Wood  V  M 
Eleanor & William Woodason    
Mr. Byron E. Woodman, Jr.   
Ms. Meg Worcester  L
World Fellowship Center  L
Bruce McNaught & Nancy 

Wottrich    
Priscilla Wren-Ortiz    
David & Jeanne Wright    
Jessica Wright   M 
Courtney & James Wrigley  V  
Colin & Meredith Wroblewski    
Ken Wyman     
Tara Clifford & Gregory 

Yankee    
Alex Drummond & Theresa 

Young  V  
Steve Knox & Sara Young-Knox    
Anna Yurkovetskaya    
Peter & Margaret Zack    
Robert & Angela Zakon    
Kathleen Zorka    
Terry & Linda Zych

IN HONOR OF/
IN MEMORY OF
In Memory of Pam Abbott 

David & Carolyn Williams
In Memory of Mary and 

Richard Burack
	 From their five children
In Memory of James Byers	
	 Jon & Brianna Eldridge
In Memory of Martha W.
	 Chandler
	 David Paige & William
		  Abbott
	 Linda Comeau & Allan     		

	 Aldrich
	 Doug & Kathy Burnell
	 Bernice R. Dunlap
	 Vista View Condo Association
In Memory of Herb Cooper	
	 Charlotte Cooper
In Memory of Bigelow and 

Jeanne Crocker	
	 Martha Crocker
In Honor of Tom Deans	
	 Christopher & Catherine
		  Milton
In Memory of Ann and 

Brooks Dodge	
	 Roxanne & Joe Dodge
In Memory of Dave Douglass	
	 Frances & Stuart Baldwin
In Memory of Elaine M. and 

Mark Leon Froot	
	 The Froot Family
In Honor of Larry Garland	
	 Leane Page Garland
	 Marc Garland
In Memory of Roger & Jo Ann 

Gray	
	 Melinda Richmond Fund of 

the New Hampshire
	 Charitable Foundation
In Honor of Peter Hughes, 

J. David Hughes, Rory 
Hughes, and Molly

	 Weinstein Hughes	
	 James & Cathe Hughes
In Memory of Holly Huhn	
	 Peter Crane

In Honor of Rick Jenkinson	
	 Pamela Jenkinson
In Honor of Mary Dure
	 Johnson	
	 Sarah Bullock Nix
In Memory of Duncan Kimball	
	 Mr. Christopher Baldwin
In Memory of Beverly Klitsch	
	 Mr. Frank M. Murphy
In Memory of Lillian and 

John Lloyd & Family	
	 Nancy J. Lloyd
In Honor of Nat Lucy	
	 Mr. Caleb Lucy
In Memory of Jane Ryan	
	 Sonya & Mark Porter
In Honor of Ace Tarberry	
	 Eddie Minyard & Joy Tarbell	
In Memory of Gise Weimer	
	 Jayne & Frank Germano
In Memory of Marvin W. 

Wright	
	 Linda & Lawrence Ardito	   

GRANTS & SPECIAL   
PROGRAM SUPPORT
General Support
Maine Community Foundation
Network for Good
New Hampshire Charitable 

Foundation donor-advised 
funds:

	 Anonymous family funds (2)
	 Eagle’s Rest Fund
	 Gardiner-Greenberg Fund
	 Kineo Fund
	 Lakes Region Environmental 

Fund
	 Marshall Family Fund
	 Matthew and Martha Masi-

ello Family Fund
	 Melinda Richmond Fund
	 Richard A. Ware Family Fund
	 Stanton and Elisabeth Davis 

Fund
Newman’s Own Foundation
Onion Foundation
PayPal Giving Fund
Matching Gifts
Benevity Community Impact 

Fund

Bristol-Myers Squibb
	 Foundation
Chubb Charitable Foundation
New Hampshire Center for 

Nonprofits
New Hampshire Charitable 

Foundation
The Horizon Foundation for 

New Jersey
Stewardship & Stewardship 

Endowment
New Hampshire Land & 

Community Heritage Invest-
ment Program (LCHIP)

Old Blake Farm		
Bob & Lorraine Tilney
World Fellowship Center
Strategic Planning
Open Space Institute
NH State Conservation Com-

mittee (“Moose Plate”) 
Program

Foss Mountain
Dr. Andres Braendli
Jockey Cap
Heather Ross
Lucy Brook Farm
NH State Conservation Com-

mittee (“Moose Plate”) 
Program

NH Department of Environ-
mental Services Drinking 
Water & Groundwater Trust 
Fund

Pine Hill Community Forest
Fields Pond Foundation
NH Department of Natural 

and Cultural Resources
Sherman Farm
Cheshire County Conserva-

tion District
World Fellowship Center
Richard Brown	
Tara Taylor &  T.O. Currier	
Dave & Noreen Downs	
Barbara Drake & John Gotjen	
Maureen & Charles Hanlon	
Matt & Jen Hohenboken	
Norma Wassel	
Joan Curcio & Henri Williams	

MEMBERS (continued)


